
H
ouse B

ill 4647 (8-13-97)

Page 1 of 1 Page

WHITE-TAILED DEER LICENSE
PLATES & ROAD CLEANUP

House Bill 4647
Sponsor: Rep. Larry DeVuyst
Committee: Transportation

Complete to 8-13-97

A SUMMARY OF HOUSE BILL 4647 AS INTRODUCED 4-17-97

House Bill 4647 would amend the Michigan Vehicle Code to require the secretary of state
to develop and offer applicants the option of obtaining a white-tailed deer vehicle registration
plate, instead of a standard registration plate.   Those making application for the new registration
plate that would bear a white-tailed deer image would be required to follow all existing motor
vehicle registration and re-registration procedures (as specified in sections 257.217 and 257.226
of the code), except that upon renewal of the plate, a $20 service fee above the cost of producing
the plate would be charged.  All money received as service fees would be deposited in a separate
account in the Michigan Transportation Fund, to be used exclusively for removing dead animals
from state highways.

House Bill 4647 also would require the secretary of state, in conjunction with the
Department of Management and Budget, to solicit competitive bids for the purchase of reflective
sheeting from which to manufacture white-tailed deer registration plates.
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